

**LSC Emergency Meeting
Wednesday, April 8, 2020**

In attendance:

Jak Massey
Katie Rupley
Jill Burr
Lori Hauswald
Jeff Coleman
Michael Palmer
Brandy Richardson
Justin Fugelberg
Gary Bennett

Jeff reported CYSA needs our decision on whether we're cancelling our spring season. There will be a 2.5% charge/loss per member, about \$800 for us, although probably less since not everyone paid with a credit card.

Jeff motioned we provide a full refund to members for spring season. Katie seconded. All in favor, no opposed, motion passed

Two members have donated their registration fees back to the club.

Jeff will send an email out to members tonight or tomorrow and explain they're receiving refunds by credit card or check depending on how they paid. He'll also encourage them to make sure their address is up to date. Also, fall registration will start on June 1st. Jak suggested we say families have until April 15th to contact LSC with any information we may need to know for their refund.

Jak said Jill will get her a list of players who didn't pay so they aren't refunded. Credit card refund will be easiest, and Jak needs to know who paid with checks so she can write them checks for a refund. Jill and Laurie agreed to help Jak with the credit card refunds. Jak said she'll have the refunds out by the end of April.

Lori and Jill said we're updating to a new platform on June 1st so we can't roll over registrations to fall.

Michael suggested we look into digital fliers since Longview schools are switching to online learning. Brandy will look into it.

Jill will get Jak a list of people who were sponsored.

Jeff will send out a draft tonight and we'll all reply all with edits.

Monday's monthly meeting is cancelled.

We do need to figure out who will be a coach registrar and a sponsor coordinator. Contact Jeff if you know of anyone who can fill these vacancies.

Jeff will contact the city of Longview about our mower grant, as well as the Timber Barons about an outstanding bill. Jak will send out a treasurer's report when possible.

We discussed using our fields for scrimmages or clinics just so kids can get out and play when the situation allows.

Our next meeting is May 11th and we'd like to discuss that after the social distancing order is lifted, we'll have a TBD event and link it up with fall registration.

We won't be having a booth at Go 4th this year, but we'll look into having a soccer ball walk around and hand out fliers.

Peace.